From: SARATH GOPALAN <sarathgopalan@gmail.com>
Date: 28 September 2023 at 13:55:57 IST

To: Soumya Swaminathan <doctorsoumya@yahoo.com>
Subject: MAIL FROM SARATH GOPALAN

Dear Dr. Soumya, My wife Hema, Sister Malini and | are deeply saddened to know about
Appa's recent demise today. Please accept our heartfelt condolences. He was a legend
and a visionary and his pioneering work will be remembered by all globally for a very
long time. May his soul rest in peace J\ Sarath



